Queens Park Precinct Minutes

 

QUEENS PARK PRECINCT PUBLIC MEETING
25 Feb 2009
 
commencing 7pm Waverley Library Theatrette
 
Convenors:     Simon Swifte and Michael Ahrens
 
Apologies:       Mayor Sally Betts, Councillor Rose Jackson, Geoff Reinhard (Centennial Park)
 
Councillors present: None
 
Police Report – Inspector Lawrence Bonnello (Waverley Police)
         Police will no longer able to attend Precinct meetings precinct 
         Community Safety Precinct Committee to be established
         Committee to meet quarterly .Precinct convenors will attend police briefings and pass on information. Business representatives will also be invited 
         crime concerns, prevention strategies and safety issues etc will be discussed
         no crime statistics available for Queens Park area – contact Chris Jackson at Waverley for information
         break and enters have increased across the command area since Christmas
         make your home a hard target i.e. alarms, outside lights, window locks, minimal vegetation, dogs etc
         Sgt Leary is traffic sergeant on Waverley Traffic Committeee.
 
Bondi Junction Centre Local Environment Plan 
–        presentation by George Bramis, Manager Strategic Planning, Waverley Council
         latest version not yet on exhibition (controversy in council)
         processs started in July 2007 but State Government only approved latest version for exhibition late in 2008
         most significant change was to the FSR – Government wanted to increase the opportunity for commercial development
         approval to exhibit was given by Department but with eight conditions to which council objects
         Waverley LEP and DCP are also being revised.
 
Centennial Park Report – no-one available to address the meeting
         Geoff Reinhard was asked to check status of the barbecue near Queens Park Rd, reasons for the removal of two trees in the same area and the claimed exclusive use by Moriah College of the park during parts of some days to prevent ingress. 
 
Minutes from meeting on 5 November 2008
Accepted  
Moved: Peter Cohen               Seconded: Simon Swifte
 
Business arising from previous minutes
         Michael reported that there had been no response to the letters to Council and Moriah College. Note: It was later found that Moriah College did respond last November confirming its student parking policy and requesting further information on the impact on residents of students being dropped off in Q Pk Rd.
         Community Consultative meeting to be arranged in the coming weeks.
 
 Correspondence
         Precinct was informed of a guided walk at Bronte this Sunday. A resident reported that the Charing Cross Fair was also on this Sunday.
         Councillor Jackson e-mailed Michael and mentioned a motion taken at the February Council meeting to ask the Traffic Committee to look at a possible pedestrian crossing in York Rd.
         It was noted that the pedestrian refuge “blister” had just  been re-instated in York Rd outside Moriah College. 
         Bill Sullivan asked that Council be informed about a dangerous practice by drivers travelling north on York Rd in peak times. Apparently, in order to avoid waiting in queued traffic, some drivers turn right into a garage driveway, then back out in order to travel in the opposite direction and use other streets. This is dangerous because of the blind bend nearby but could be stopped by the median strip at Ashton St being extended.
         It was suggested that, as Lawson Ward Councillors rarely attended our meetings, copies of the minutes be e-mailed directly to them.
 
General Business
         One resident complained about graffiti around Charing Cross parking area that has been there for ages. Why does Council not remove it? Suggested a CCT camera to identify the culprits.
         A resident asked if the new planning laws where neighbours are not notified, applied yet. Current DCP still operates in this area.
         Residents wanted to know as to the significance of yellow markings in Cuthbert St near Newland St. Note: Council was asked the following day and said that they were survey markings in preparation for kerb renewal. Newland Street kerbing is to re placed between QPR and Birrell street.
         The issue of the Arnold St quarry site sale was raised by one resident who queried Council’s claim to need the money from the sale when the Council’s Annual Report showed that it had millions in investments. 
 
 
Next meeting: 6 May 
 

